
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room 
Thursday, September 27, 2018, 6:00PM
MINUTES

Present:  Acting Chair Peter Hughes, Noreen Donahue, Ann Howe, Val Peter
Not Present:  Sharon Pfleger

Also present:  BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, Town Administrator Chris Clark, John Schnaible (Coastal Engineering)
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Acting Chair Peter Hughes and taped for Channel 18.

Step by Step Guidebook (Homeowner’s Sewer Connection Guidebook)   
Noreen reported that the most recently edited draft version of the Guidebook has been distributed by Water Department Superintendent Dan Pelletier.  Efforts have been made to correct typos and wording and respond to feedback received.  The plan is to have 100 copies of each “style” (the 2-page 5 Step Intro and the complete 29-page Guidebook) printed for distribution at the planned 10/3/18 Wastewater Informational Meeting to be held by Administration along with Town Staff and CDM Smith representatives.

Noreen Donahue moved that the current version of the Homeowner’s Guidebook identified as “Approved by WSC 9/27/18” be approved with the understanding that the document may have changes or additions in the future as information is continually refined.




Motion to approve by Noreen Donahue



Seconded by Val Peter 

       
Vote: Yes-4 No-0 

Monthly Reports at Board of Selectmen Meetings

At the September Monthly Report to the BoS, Peter Hughes announced that the draft Guidebook was now on the Website and asked for feedback before printing.  For the October Monthly Report, feedback from the October 3rd Informational Meeting is anticipated.  

Wastewater Communications Coordinator Request for Proposal

The Town did not receive any responses to the RFP that was recently solicited.  Chris Clark discussed increasing the allotted fee to $ 100,000 to draw in more applicants and preparing that proposal for May 2019 Town Meeting.  Noreen Donahue stated that we would rather not lose this entire year as there is a great deal of work to do right now and hoped that we could get someone in place prior to next July 1st.      
Peter Hughes suggested that the Committee refine the Scope of Work that was included in the recent RFP and place that topic on a future meeting agenda for discussion in anticipation of having a new proposal ready to go out in January of 2019.   
Preparation for Oct. 3rd Wastewater Informational Meeting at the Cultural Center

Chris Clark provided a preliminary schedule of topics for the Oct. 3rd meeting.  In addition, homeowners from Harden Lane have been invited to a discussion starting at 5PM that day to talk about the issue of grinder pumps and whether or not they will be needed in that location.  
Cold Brook Attenuation Project Site Visit – Oct. 30, 2018
The Cold Brook site visit will be led by Michael Lach, Harwich Conservation Trust and will include representatives from the State Department of Environmental Resources.  As a former cranberry bog, the site is currently very inefficient at removing nitrogen from the water.  There are different approaches to determining the best method for all parties concerned going forward.  The Town does not own this property; it is owned by Harwich Conservation Trust.
Q & A   
John Schnaible of Coastal Engineering commented on the order of recommended steps in the Committee’s Guidebook for connecting to the Town sewer pipe.  Mr. Schnaible felt that Step 2 and Step 3 could be combined and blended into one step.  He stated that it was important to hire a Professional Engineer and have a design plan in place in order to determine the best location for the homeowner’s property line stub location and that process could save homeowners money.      
Noreen Donahue responded that although homeowners are welcome to hire a Professional Engineer at any time, the position of the Committee was clearly outlined in the Guidebook.  The Committee contends that most homeowners would be able to determine optimum stub location without the aid of a P.E.  And to that end, the Water Superintendent and the Health Director will be holding workshops in the Spring of 2019 to aid the homeowner in this task.  

Adjournment
6:55 PM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


